
C.H.A.P.C. draft minutes for June 5, 2023 
 
1.  The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:35PM and called the roll.  Rahmo 
Abdi, Marcellus Anderson, Dan Castanon, Russ Connelly, María Córtez, Francisco 
García, Alexander Hemphill, Edwin Lohr, Mazda Mehraz, Wendy Miller, David Nelson, 
Sussan Ornelas, Randy Torres Van Vleck, Patty Vaccariello, Mark van Milligan, and 
Jim Varnadore formed a quorum.  Savannah Bradley, Denisse Lopez, Carolyn Tran, and 
Evihn Vasily were absent.  
 
2.  There were no corrections to the minutes of May 1, 2023. 
 
3.  Patty offered and María seconded a motion to approve the agenda as tendered.  
The motion passed 16/0/0. 
 
4.  Members of the mayor’s staff and the Council member’s staff offered comments 
and announcements; and answered questions. 
 
5.  Julieta Ornelas and Becky Rath spoke about the Cannabis Equity proposal at City 
Council, and Assembly member Akilah’s staff member made announcements. 
 
6.1  The Chairman called for a volunteer to take District-4, 2025 seat #1.  There 
were no volunteers. 
 
6.2  The Chairman called for a volunteer to take District-4, 2025 seat #2.  There 
were no volunteers.  He asked the Committee to seek candidates.   
 
6.3  The Committee discussed a City decision to install a stop sign on Manzanita 
Drive at Glenfield Street.  No action was taken.   
 
9.  The Chairman briefly recapitulated his résumé.   
 
10. Committee members offered comments.  David noted that the City continues to 
ignore the value of the Community Planning System.  Edwin reported on progress to 
find a suitable meeting venue for the Committee.    
 
11.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:27PM. 


